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Summary of the meeting of December 7, 2006


The Chair of the meeting, Ambassador Francisco Villagrán de León, called to order the ninth meeting of the Committee and placed before it the order of business (CP/CAAP-2873/06 rev. 1), which was adopted as presented.
1. Consideration of the draft resolution on authorization to postpone the use of 2006 funds assigned for the annual meeting of the nonpermanent specialized committees (CENPES) of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development

Ambassador Villagrán de León reminded delegates that due to the changes made to the programming schedule of the Special Multilateral Fund of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (FEMCIDI) for 2005 and 2006, the activities of the CENPES responsible for technical evaluation of the Fund’s proposed program have also had to be postponed.  Based on the current schedule, the meeting of the CENPES due to evaluate the proposed 2007 program could not take place before February of this year.  That is why the Chair of CEPCIDI, Ambassador Ellsworth John, requested authorization to defer until 2007 use of the US$98,227 appropriated for CENPES meetings in the 2006 budget.


It was agreed at the CAAP meeting of November 28 to instruct the General Secretariat to prepare a draft resolution with the corresponding recommendation to the Permanent Council.  That draft resolution is contained in document CP/CAAP-2875/06.


The delegations of the United States and Saint Kitts and Nevis supported the draft resolution and requested that it be adopted as soon as possible given that it had to be submitted for consideration by the Permanent Council, whose last meeting of the year was scheduled for December 13, 2006.


However, the delegations of Canada and Brazil asked for more information regarding the request, especially with respect to the second meeting that the CENPES might hold in 2007.  They pointed out that if it was not sure that the CENPES would hold two meetings in 2007, the one certain to be held should be financed with the resources allocated for that purpose in the 2007 budget.

The Chair proposed adding a new operative paragraph indicating that the authorization would be exceptional, should it be necessary to hold a second meeting of the CENPES in 2007.


The Committee agreed with the proposal put forward by the Chair and instructed the Secretariat to prepare a revised version of document CP/CAAP-275/06 for consideration at the next Committee meeting.

2. Consideration of decisions regarding

· Continued consideration of the new policy for recouping indirect costs, including a report on the recovery of indirect costs through September 2006

When this item on the agenda came up for consideration, the Representative of Argentina requested that no decisions be taken regarding it, as his delegation deemed it necessary to engage in the dialogue on the subject with the Secretary General scheduled to take place at the meeting of December 11, 2006.  Other delegations supported this request.


The Director of the Department of Legal Services, Mr. Louis Ferrand, then presented document CP/CAAP-2876/06, which contains further proposed changes to the amendment of Articles 78 and 80 of the General Standards, based on comments and suggestions made by representatives of the member states at the informal meeting of the CAAP, held on December 4, 2006.


Mr. Ferrand said the document contained a revised comparative table, in English and Spanish, for Articles 78 and 80, showing the current version of the articles and the proposed changes, along with a draft resolution for consideration by the Permanent Council, setting forth, in the preambular paragraphs, the reasons and purpose of the proposed amendments. 


The delegations of Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Mexico, and the United States asked a number of questions, which were addressed by Mr. Ferrand.  The dialogue ended in an agreement that the amendments to the General Standards merited more in-depth analysis.  To that end, the delegations requested more time for consultations with their national experts.


The Committee agreed to continue consideration of the topic.

· Projected statutory and inflationary adjustments to the Regular Fund program-budget for 2007, presented by the Secretariat for Administration and Finance

The delegations of Argentina, Brazil, and the United States pointed out that they were not in a position to take a decision on this matter, as indicated in the order of business.  However, all the delegations expressed readiness to continue reviewing the alternatives available for resolving the matter.


The Chair gave a brief summary of discussions on the subject and referred to the various presentations made by both the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance on projected statutory and inflationary adjustments to the Regular Fund program-budget for 2007, and by the Director of the Department of Legal Services on the history of the salary system for staff of the Organization, parity with the United Nations salary system, and the cost of living adjustment applied to OAS salaries.


He also referred to the informal meeting held specifically to review possible solutions to this problem and to the report presented by Mrs. Basia Manituis, Vice Chair of the CAAP.


The Chair then offered the floor to Ambassador Frank Almaguer, Assistant Secretary of Administration and Finance, so that he could present the draft resolution on this matter prepared by the General Secretariat and distributed to the delegations at the previous meeting.


The delegation of Brazil spoke extensively to the problems that had arisen in connection with this topic. Its presentation was published as document CP/CAAP-2880/06.


After comments by the delegations of Argentina and the United States, the Committee decided to continue considering the matter at the meeting to be held, with the participation of the Secretary General, on December 11, 2006.
3. Continued consideration of the new policy for recouping indirect costs, including a report on the recovery of indirect costs through September 2006

The Chair reminded the Committee that, pursuant to the mandates contained in resolution AG/RES. 2257 (XXXVI-O/06), the General Secretariat had analyzed cost recovery policy for technical supervision and administrative support of all funds administered by the General Secretariat and had presented its conclusions during the meeting held on November 17.


To address concerns expressed regarding the policy proposed by the Assistant Secretary of Administration and Finance, Ambassador Frank Almaguer, he presented further information.  The Director of the Department of Legal Services, Mr. Louis Ferrand, then specified the amendments that would need to be made to the General Standards to bring them into line with the new policy proposal.


Several delegations asked questions regarding both the required amendments to the General Standards and the new policy proposed, particularly with respect to the rates envisaged and the treatment to be accorded to small donors.


The Committee took note of the documents presented and information provided by the Department of Legal Services and agreed to hold an informal meeting to continue considering a number of aspects of the proposed new policy for recouping indirect costs.
4. Continued informal discussion on the meeting of experts to study the establishment of a scale of quotas for 2009 and subsequent years


As it was getting late, it was agreed to postpone consideration of this topic to the next meeting.
5. Consideration of the reports of the General Secretariat on personnel-related matters


As it was getting late, it was also agreed to postpone consideration of this topic to the next meeting.  The document entitled “Recursos Humanos hacia el futuro.  Transparencia y Eficiencia” / “HR to the Future.  Transparency and Efficiency” was distributed to the delegations (in Spanish and English).

6. Other business


There being no further items to consider, the meeting ended at 6:10 p.m.
7. Delegations in attendance


The following delegations participated in the meeting:


Argentina


Brazil


Canada


Chile


Colombia


Dominica


Dominican Republic


Ecuador


Guatemala


Honduras


Jamaica


Mexico


Peru


Saint Kitts and Nevis


Trinidad and Tobago


United States


Uruguay


Venezuela
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